

# Lydbury North Parish Council

Meeting of the Parish Council  
Held Wednesday 21 September 2011 - At 7.30pm Lydbury North Village Hall

## MINUTES

		Action
11.132	<p><b>Public Open Session – Jean Fergusson-Davy</b> requested that the council investigate the provision of dog waste bins.</p> <p><b>Andy Horrocks</b> requested the councils support with encouraging BT to repair the phone line in Brocton asap. Clerk to makes telephone calls asap and liase with Mr Horrocks</p> <p><b>Peter Phillips</b> – came to thank the council and the community for their help and support over the years they had been working together. He said that Lydbury North was a great community and had a good council. He thanked us all for the friendships and contacts and wished us all the best for the future. The Chair thanked Mr Phillips for his work on behalf of Lydbury North and wished him a happy retirement.</p> <p><b>Jim Collin</b> – requested advice about how to resign or have a sabbatical from the role. Clerk to investigate possibilities</p>	<p>BE</p> <p>BE</p>
11.133	<p><b>Members present</b> Cllrs Plowden (Chair), Bowen, Williams, Beaumont, Ellis, Mardzynski, Bowen, Kidd, Bluhm</p>	
11.134	<p><b>Apologies for absence</b> – Cllr Collin</p>	
11.135	<p><b>Declarations of Interest</b> – Cllr Plowden declared potential personal and prejudicial interest depending what was discussed in the Vanguard Project</p>	
11.136	<p><b>Minutes of last meeting</b> – agreed (subject to a couple of typo changes) and signed by Cllr Plowden</p>	
11.137	<p><b>Vanguard/Neighbourhood Planning – Jake Berriman</b> informed the meeting about the project. He outlined where we are i.e. about to begin our community led process with Shropshire Council support and help. He stated that with community led planning, the Localism Bill (due to be law April 2012 and regulations to follow) and the National Policy Framework all pulling in slightly different directions we need to be pragmatic in making it work for us.</p> <p>A neighbourhood plan could be viewed as a Parish Plan ++. It could lead to Neighbourhood development plans if we want to go that far – it would then be tested and a referendum held.</p> <p>The process we will follow will be up to ourselves but we have a wealth on information in the old South Shropshire planning policies, what we have indicated we would like Lydbury North to be under SAMDev, Our Parish Plan and the toolkit event.</p> <p>(There will be a letter arriving about SAMDev in the near future asking</p>	

Clerk – Mr B Edwards

2 Tan House, Church Street, Bishop's Castle, Shropshire SY9 5AA  
Tel: 01588 638107 Email: parishclerk@lydburynorth.net

	<p>us to confirm our requirement under this process)</p> <p>Discussion about how we could engage various people to help with the community engagement and the planning aspects highlighted several areas of help.</p> <p>As a council we need to explore what a neighbourhood plan could look like – e.g. what might development pay for – what are our priorities, to what level do we want to specify what development happens where, what other non planning issues do we want in it etc</p> <p>We would need to test with community engagement that what we said about SAMDev was right, What should be the priorities with the Community Infrastructure Levy, What priorities people want in the Neighbourhood Plan.</p> <p>It was agreed to hold a special meeting to further develop these ideas – 5 October at the Village Hall</p>	<b>ALL</b>
11.138	<p><b>New Hall Project</b> - Cllr Ellis reported that there was a successful meeting on Monday where the steering group and VHMC agreed that Richard Pidduck would be engaged to design the new hall, to request the Parish Council to purchase land deemed necessary from the Poores Estate and Bruce Crowcour to be appointed as a grant finder.</p> <p>Clerk to check with RCC about VAT as a matter of priority</p>	<b>BE</b>
11.139	<b>Planning Committee</b> – 1. Folly Farm for information only	
11.140	<p><b>Updates – Barking Dogs</b> – agreed to add to agenda next time. One problem is being pursued by environmental health and more information is required for the other one. To be added to next agenda.</p> <p><b>Employment Request</b> – awaiting reply form ALC</p> <p><b>Reparation Scheme</b> – Judith reported a successful meeting with the officer in charge – a lot could be done for the village. Details to be discussed at next meeting</p> <p><b>AED</b> – (automated external defibrillator) - agreed to invite Eddy Jones to the next full meeting</p>	<b>BE</b>  <b>JB</b>  <b>BE</b>
11.141	<b>Bills to be Paid</b> – Agreed to pay all.	
11.142	<b>Correspondence</b> – All noted and no actions resulting	

Date of next meeting is a Neighbourhood Planning Special Meeting 7.30  
October 5 2011 in the Village Hall

Signed ..... Chairman

Date .....